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DELAY IN DESPATCH OF CIRCULAR IN RESPECT OF  
(1) CONNECTED TRANSACTION IN RELATION TO 

SUBSCRIPTION OF THE 2025 GI CONVERTIBLE NOTE; 
AND 

(2) SUBSCRIPTION OF THE 2025 CTF CONVERTIBLE NOTE

Reference is made to the announcement (the “Announcement”) of Mongolia Energy Corporation 
Limited (the “Company”) dated 6 March 2025 in relation to, among other things, the 
subscriptions of new convertible notes of the Company by Golden Infinity Co., Ltd. and Chow Tai 
Fook Nominee Limited. Unless otherwise defined, capitalised terms used in this announcement 
shall have the same meanings as defined in the Announcement.

As disclosed in the Announcement, it was expected that a circular (the “Circular”) containing, 
among other things (i) details of the Subscriptions and the 2025 Convertible Notes; (ii) 
recommendations from the Independent Board Committee in respect of the Subscriptions; (iii) 
the advice from the independent financial adviser to the Independent Board Committee and the 
Independent Shareholders in respect of the Subscriptions; and (iv) the notice of the SGM, will 
be despatched to the Shareholders on or around 8 April 2025. As additional time is required to 
finalise the information to be included in the letter from the Board of the Circular and the advice 
from the independent financial adviser to the Independent Board Committee and the Independent 
Shareholders in respect of the Subscriptions, the Company expects that the date of despatch of the 
Circular will be postponed to on or before 25 April 2025.
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